Boyds Civic Association

July 21, 2011 Meeting Minutes
President David Fraser-Hidalgo called the Boyds Civic Association (BCA) to order at 7:40 pm on July 21, 2011. 
There were about 28 people in attendance. 

Minutes (Maggie Bartlett) were approved.
Treasurer’s Report (Steve Gibson) was passed: $17,037.04. Dues are now $20 for individual or family membership.

SPEAKER

Craig Rice (County Council Member)

(  Budget: Have to do the same with less money. The funds are mostly dependent on the property taxes and the council is trying to maintain AAA bond rating.
( Education: There is still an issue with the teachers’ pensions, with a loss of $50-70 million each year. The state of Maryland took back the county’s portion of the gas tax. Montgomery County is the #1 school system in Maryland, with Joshua Star as the new superintendent.
( MARC Train: Restriping the parking lots will help to improve limited parking. A bike path connecting the MARC station is in the Capital Improvement Plan for the fall of 2011. The BCA will craft a letter to Craig Rice supporting this idea.
( Zoroastrian House of Worship: The issue concerning the lack of notification about the planning and construction of the temple was discussed. Rice said that there was no need to have site plans approved, that Park and Planning did not call Rice’s office and that P&P did not know about the plans!  Rice offered to talk to the state legislation about the issue that houses of worship are not held to the same (planning) standards as county citizens. There was also discussion about parking at the new worship center.
(  White Ground Road Bridge: Attendees questioned why there was only a one-week notice about the bridge closure when P&P is required to inform the county council.
( Boyds Post Office: With the nationwide financial problem of the US Postal Service, the Boyds post office will probably be closed. Rice will send a letter of support to the Federal and state legislatures to keep the post office open.
( Smoking in Playgrounds: BCA member wanted to see if it was possible to start legislation to prohibit smoking at playgrounds using distance and age as guidelines. Rice indicated that it would be hard to enforce and that asking the smoker to move is still an option.
NOTE: Jay Cinque complimented Rice for his endeavors of reaching out to the community and for the community on a variety of issues. 

OLD BUSINESS

(  Hilltop Farms Unlimited Partnership: The seven-house reconsideration decision was deferred to sometime in the future. Peter Eeg found that the bog turtle on the property was an endangered species. The saga continues…
( White’s Ferry Road: There was a hearing in 2009, and a notice was sent out recently about closing the road for two months sometime in 2013. 
( Boyds Historical Society:  BHS hosted Heritage Days at the Boyds Negro School on June 25-26 bringing in 40-50 visitors. There are monthly Open Houses on the last Sunday of the month 2:00-4:00 pm. WETA featured the Boyds Negro School in a piece about Montgomery County. The Montgomery County Historical Society is highlighting the activities of the Civil War throughout 2011, which is the 150th Anniversary of the Civil War.
( Boyds MARC Train Station: A motion was passed “To send a letter to County Council Member Craig Rice to request a feasibility study to fund increased parking at the Boyds MARC train station.”
(   Cabin Branch Development (121/W. Old Baltimore/270): As of May 2011, the proposed plans are: 700 houses, Clarksburg Rd. (Rt. 121) to be widened, W. Old Baltimore will be removed as a Rustic Road, it will be widened and will have shoulders.
(  Global Mission Church: The church is proposed to have 1300 seats with a 500-seat cafeteria and 16 classrooms. The Frederick Planning Board denied the plans because of the need for sand mounds. Rob Garagiola sent letters to help stop the proposed plan.

(  Barnesville Oak Farms: The 840 acres was approved for 29-31 units (with some tenant houses). The Agricultural Reserve Advisory Council does not want the tenant houses.
( Boyds Post Office: Our post office no longer has a postmaster. It was suggested that we encourage people to send e-mails to County Council Member Craig Rice to possibly keep the post office as an annex. Since June 1974, Jay Chadwick’s wife, who actually owns the property, has leased it to the post office, up until 2012. The post office cannot be enlarged and it is now too small for the 13 employees who worked there, who have had to work outdoors to get their jobs done.
CORRESPONDENCES

( Adopt-a-Road: A letter was sent to the BCA to see if anyone in the community wants to adopt the portion of Barnesville Rd. (Rt. 117) from Clarksburg Rd. (Rt. 121) to Slidell Rd. BCA members noted that that portion of the road is very dangerous for anyone picking up trash. 
( Edward U. Taylor School: The school might become a holding school. More information will come in the future.
Next BCA meeting: October 20, 2011, 7:30 pm. 

Motion to adjourn was passed at 9:05 pm.
